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‘The Broadlands Bulletin’
Term 2

Week 7 - Friday 14 June 2024

Awards from Week 6 & 7 - 3 June - 14 June 2024

Ruma Tahi
Stevee Cocks

For your efforts identifying short vowel sounds in your reading group.
Harrison Carston

For your efforts identifying the ‘sh’ and ‘ch’ digraphs.
Cheyne Te-Moni

For giving great answers to Rachel’s questions for Kids Greening Taupo.
Evelyn Hay

For your excellent attentiveness at the Kids Greening Taupo talk with Rachel.

Ruma Rua
Annalise Purvis

For your effort and progress with Stage 4 Maths Knowledge Assessment.
Jade Werahiko

For your perseverance and progress using the Doubling and Halving Strategy.
Brendon Busst

For your quiet determination and focus during writing.
Declyn TeAwhe - McAsey
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For outstanding progress with your handwriting. Your letter formation and letter size are
much better!

Ruma Toru
Oliver Shaw

For your effort in class when learning about the sun.
Tristan McDonnell

For your outstanding effort in your reading and maths this week.
Fergus Lee

For your outstanding reading this week in class.

Ruma Whā
Mila Hathaway-Dodunski

Welcome to Broadlands School.
George Cooper

Welcome to Broadlands School.
Aria Nottage

Welcome to Broadlands School.
Ashton Mogridge

For your hard work in maths when ordering numbers.
Freya Lee

For great concentration in handwriting.

Ruma Rima
Gabriel Tangitau

For your confidence in your maths learning. You always try hard.

Key Dates - Term 2 2024
Monday 17 June - PTA Meeting 6.30pm rescheduled

Tuesday 18 June - Creative Dance starts, 1.00pm
Thursday 20 June - Fluoride Visit

Tuesday 25 June - BOP Inter-School Cross Country Championships 2024 (details
provided)

Tuesday 25 June - Taupo Library & Taupo Museum trip - Rooms 4 & 5
Friday 28 June - Matariki - school closed
Thursday 4 July - BOT Meeting #4, 6.00pm

Friday 5 July - Last day of Term 2
Monday 22 July - First day back for Term 3



From the Desk of the Tumuaki - Ngā mihi nui, ki a koutou

‘Keeping Ourselves Safe’

The NZ Police online safety programme ‘Keeping Ourselves Safe’ continues for one
more week.

IMPORTANT! There have been/will be follow-up activities being taken home for your
involvement, so it is important that you actually DO get involved to provide the support
required and have some really good discussions. Even as simple as…

”How’s ‘Keeping Ourselves Safe’ going?”
“What have you learned today about keeping yourself safe online?”
“Do you have any questions about keeping yourself safe online?”

“Has Constable Viv been into your class yet?”
“Tell me three things you have learned so far.”

“What is my phone number?”
“What is our address?”

In some classes this week, there have been some discussions about the naming of body
parts, so hopefully there won’t be a colourful new vocabulary coming home today.
Certainly worth the discussion.

Kids Greening Taupo

On Thursday 13 June we hosted Rachel from Kids Greening Taupo who spent one
session within each class. There, they learned about pests (like rabbits & hares), predators



(like opossums, hedgehogs, rats & stoats), native insects, pest control, biodiversity and the
destruction of ecosystems (like forests) through pests.

There are opportunities within the community to support the great work of Kids Greening
Taupo through community planting days or by providing financial support for the fine work
they do.

Below we have Room 3 / Ruma Toru with Rachel and four of NZ’s most destructive
predators or pests being held by Tristan, Lucian, Riley and Ryan.

See if YOU can pick the difference between a predator or a pest…

Players’ of the Day

Broadlands Goldsticks -
Week 6 player of the day – Indy Sheely

Broadlands Quicksticks -
We lost 14 - 3 against Rangatira Hautupua
Ryan Allen was our Player of the day. He is starting to understand his position and doing lots of
running. Good work, Ryan!

Hockey Game times - Next week - Friday 21 June

Broadlands Goldsticks vs TPS Stormers - 4.05pm
Broadlands Darksticks vsWairakei Wasps - 4.05pm
Broadlands Quicksticks vs Hilltop Heroes - 5.55pm

Basketball - Players’ of the Day



Yr 5 & 6 Broadlands Black Lakers -William Carston - for listening and following the game
plan!
Top Scorer : Conan Wills
Yr 3 & 4 Broadlands Golden Hornets - Niko Nottage
Yr 3, 4 & 5 Broadlands Breakers - No Game

Raffle

As advised, raffle tickets were all due back today. Thank you to all those who supported
and brought a ticket or 5! We had four trailer loads of firewood to be won & our lucky
winners were:

1st Winner - Isaac Reihana
2nd Winner - Sue Schaw

3rd Winner - Debbie Fitzgerald &
4th Winner - Debbie Tye

We will upload a video with our winners chosen by a number generator. Once again, thank
you for supporting our PTA.

From the PTA, Thank you for your support!

School House Rental

The school house situated at 2976 Broadlands Road (to the right of the school) is
available for rent from Monday 24 June.

If you are interested, please contact Graeme/Principal on 07 333 8576 or email
principal@broadlands.school.nz ASAP.

Sock & Shoe Issue - Lost Property

We take an ‘all care-no responsibility’ attitude towards lost property.

Clearly there has been a lack of responsibility being shown here, so all we do is
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strongly encourage this virtue as well as the need to show respect for the items not
purchased by them in the first place. All part of learning…







Kia Ora Parents/caregivers and Whānau,

Lauren Bell will continue with her weekly 30-minute creative dance
classes (Performing Arts) from Week 8 of Term 2.

Classes will be held each Tuesday at 1.00pm over a ten-week period in the
Broadlands Hall. Classes are being opened up to all students at the
moment, which may necessitate an additional class if numbers exceed the
minimum required, being 10. If numbers are strong, there may be a second
group dancing on a Thursday.

The cost will be $5.00/student/week which is a reduced amount as the
school is subsidising the cost in the amount of $1.00/student/week. The
amount of $50.00 will be invoiced directly to you through the school and
payable promptly please please.

If you are interested for your child to be involved, please discuss at
home, then if OK, sign the attached slip below and return to the Office
by Friday 14 June.

The first class will start Tuesday 18 June.

My child has permission to take part in the Creative Dance Class to be
held in the Broadlands School Hall.

Student’s Name: Year Level:

Signature: __________________
Name: ______________________

Ngā manaakitanga ki a koutou

Graeme



Ka kite ano
Graeme, Debra, Traleenah, Robyn, Felicity, Kylie, Lucy, Karla, Halei, Maureen, Paulette & Kasey



PLEASE SUPPORT THOSE WHO SUPPORT US!


